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August 13,2013

ESM Consulting Engineers, LLC
Eric LaBrie, AICP
VP, Director of Planning
33400 8e Avenue South, Suite 205
Federal Way, V/A 98003

RE: Stream Supplemental Letter toMy l2/312012-Wetland Delineation Report for the BetrozoffJones
Subdivision; Located at 11818 and 11845 Red-Wood Road, Redmond, WA 98052; Tax Parcel Numbers
9482s0-0070 (11818) and 942850-0065 (1r84s)

Dear Mr. LaBrie,

This letter acts as a Stream Supplement to my 31212013-Wetland Delineation Report. It has been prepared to address

the comment by the City of Redmond (City), "Wetland Report: Clearly indicate that the offsite stream is located
greater than 50'from the property boundary Qnclude distance). " The City's wetland map shows a stream starting

on the very east side of the subject site and shows it flowing northerly.

In reality, the stream is not located on the subject site, instead it is located on the opposite (east) side of Red-Wood

Road public right-oGway (ROUD. The City's wetland map has not been updated for this steam's colrect location.

On the ROW's east side, the stream flows north through a series of storn drainage conveyance pipes connected by
several catch basins under the pavement's east flow line. This conveyance system was constructed in approximately

20A2 tnassociation with SR-203 road improvements that were perrnitted and designed in the early 2000's.

On August l,2013I visited the ROW and observed that the conveyance pipes were conveying very low flows
(approx. I gallon per minute). It had rained slightly on July 31, 2013. Based on my field measurements, the sfeam
is approx. 52' east of the site's east property line. I measured this separation immediately north of addressed

11845's existing driveway entrance. The 52' separation consists of:
o 7' wide paved shoulder from the drainage pipe to the east white fog line
o 12'wide paved northbound travel lane
o 12'wide paved southbound travel Iane

o 12'wide paved shoulder
o 9' wide vegetated I rocked side slope

As noted in my Wetland Delineation Report, the northeast corner of the site contains a former farm (stock watering)
pond which is exempted from Redmond's wetland definition. The forrner farm pond's outflow is a culvert (which

remains) that is sloped to the north underneath a driveway berm benefitting the neighboring property to the north.

The culvert outfall is located approximately 57' north of the subject site's north property line, Since the re-

construction of SR-203 occurred, the farm pond, culvert and culvert outfall me no longer functioning as a stream.

In conclusior\ the stream is located more than 50' from the subiect site's prpperly line. If you have any questions or
concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at markrigos@hotnail.com. Thank you for your kind attention.

Mark Rigos, P.E., Certified Wetland Biologist
River's Edge Consulting, LLC
440 SE Darst Street
Issaquah, WA 98027
Phone: $25)652-6013; Email: markrigos@hotmail.com

Cc: Todd Sherman; Sherman Building Company, LLC; 2100 1246 Avenue NE, Suite 100, Bellewe, WA 98004
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